Legacy Elementary
Community Council Meeting
September 15, 2015

Attending: Tami Galbraith, Rachel Baldwin, Jimmer Standring, Gary Gibb, Lucie Holman, Elizabeth
Chase. Not Attending: Angie Backman, Holly Massey, Amberlie Benson

Welcome by Gary Gibb-introduce council members. Jimmer Standring and Rachel Baldwin are newly
elected parent council members. Amberlie Benson is new employee member. Tami Galbraith will
replace Portia Ames vacated employee seat for one year.

Council Training Responsibilities of the Community Council. The State Legislature insures that every
school has a Community Council where parent involvement supports school programs, determines
schools greatest needs, and how Trustlands funds are used to benefit the school. The Council
determines safe walking routes and is now responsible to approve a digital citizenship plan at the
school.

Training for Council members: State provides training at Centennial Middle School November 12, 6-8

p.m. District training will be held Monday, September 22. Lucie Holman will be attending that training
with Mr. Gibb.

Responsibilities of the Chair is the prepare agenda, conduct meetings, assure minutes are kept, yearly
time-line of meetings, make sure patrons are aware the meeting is open to the public, use the bi-laws
for the council. Specific responsibilities are defined online at www.schoollandtrust.org.

Elections for Chairperson and Co-Chairperson. Nominations opened for Chairperson-Jimmer Standring
was nominated by Rachel Baldwin. It was seconded by Lucie Holman. After discussion voting was
unanimous. Nominations for Co-Chairperson-Rachel Baldwin was nominated by Gary Gibb and
seconded by Jimmer Standring after discussion the vote was unanimous.

Proposed meeting schedule. Consensus of the group was for meetings will be held on Wednesday
mornings at 7 a.m. The next meeting will be October 14. A draft of the schedule was approved and will
be made available on Legacy’s website. The agenda for the next meeting will include the School
Trustlands grant for 2015-16 and a report of the grant from 2014-15. Final report is due online by Oct.
20.

Trustlands Review: Funding was increased for 2015-16 by 17% over projections. Legacy will have
$52,637 plus any carryover from last year. Funds will be spent according to the grant proposal approved
in April 2015.

Data review. Legislative Report Cards and Utah’s PACE report card will be publically released today.
They can be accessed at datagateway.schools.utah.gov
Legacy is doing very well and received an A grade. Legacy scored 430 points on the PACE.

Safe Walking Routes. The crosswalk at 1340 N Center St. has become eligible for a school zone and
crossing guard. American Fork City has hired a new crossing guard for the crosswalk. As soon as signs
are in place, she will begin working. The Council reviewed a draft of proposed changes to the safe route,
based on adding a crossing guard. Most notable change was the recommendation that students east of
Center Street and North of 1340 N travel to the crosswalk at Center to cross. This will mean some extra



distance for some. Jimmer Standring motioned that the draft be accepted, Rachel Baldwin seconded.
The council discussed evaluating this new change once the crossing guard is in place. The vote was

unanimous. The SNAP plan will be posted on the school website and sent home by email. Mr. Gibb will
send it this week.

Next meeting will be October 14 at 7 a.m.



